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On November 7, 2023, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent Kyle Douglass
(SA Douglass) met with Fraternal Order of Police (FOP) legal counsel Jess Franken (Franken) for
interviews with witness officers from Cambridge Police Department (CPD) regarding an Officer
Involved Critical Incident (OICI) which occurred on June 15, 2023.

Franken, as FOP legal representative of CPD ( who was
involved in the OICI, reported did not intend to provide a statement to BCI regarding
his involvement in the incident on June 15, 2023.

On January 3, 2023, SA Douglass received confirmation via email from Franken stating
did not wish to provide a verbal or written statement to BCI regarding his involvement

in the OICI which occurred at 428 Foster Avenue in Cambridge on June 15, 2023.
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Kyle Douglass

From: Jess Franken <jfranken@fopohio.org>
Sent: Wednesday, January 3, 2024 1:21 PM
To: Kyle Douglass
Subject: RE: Cambridge OIS

Kyle, 
 
I apologize for the delay in getting back to you. I have not received any other written statements, and does 
not intend to give a statement on the matter. Thank you for working with us on this. 
 
Happy New Year!  
 
Jess Franken  
FOP, Ohio Labor Council  
 

From: Kyle Douglass <Kyle.Douglass@OhioAGO.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, December 14, 2023 12:58 PM 
To: Jess Franken <jfranken@fopohio.org> 
Subject: Cambridge OIS 
 

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.  Allow sender | Block sender  
sophospsmartba nnere nd  
Good afternoon Jess, 
 
I am in the process of finalizing our investigation of the incident at 428 Foster Avenue in Cambridge. Can you please 
advise if you’ve received any additional witness statements, and whether or not intends to provide a 
statement (written or verbal) to BCI? If not, we will proceed with what’s been received thus far. 
 
Thank you again for your assistance in facilitating interviews and obtaining witness statements. 
 
 

 

 
Kyle Douglass 
Special Agent 
Special Investigations Unit – Major Crimes 
Bureau of Criminal Investigation 
Office of Ohio Attorney General Dave Yost 
Cell:  (614) 949-6278 
Fax:  (866) 365-3470 
Kyle.Douglass@OhioAGO.gov 

 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information in this email, including any attachments, is for the 
sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and legally privileged information. If 
you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this 
information in any manner is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. 
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